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Meeting Summary 

May 19, 2004
Present:  Andrew Ross, Co-Chair; Janet Kagan, Co-Chair; Colleen Black-Semelka; Betsy Bullen; Jeff Cohen; Ellen Fussell; Jimmie Haynes; Bibb Latané; Susan Leeb; Erica Rothman; Jonathan Walker; Anita Wolfenden; Kirsten Wright; Kate Billings, Executive Administrator; 
Absent:  Jean Parish, Vernelle Jones, Lyde Zavaleta

I. 
Call to Order 

Kagan called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  

II.
Announcements

Ross reminded the group that prior to the meeting a draft memo regarding the CHPAC’s response to the possible creation of student seats on Town advisory boards and commissions was sent to all members via email.  The commission unanimously approved the draft.

Kagan announced that she and Ross presented the CHPAC Annual Public Art Plan at the Town Council on Monday, May 10, 2004.  The Plan was unanimously approved by the Mayor and Town Council.

Billings reminded the group that there was an opening reception for Jean Parrish’s exhibition at the Durham Arts Council the following night, Thursday, May 20.  

Black-Semelka announced that there was an opening reception of her exhibtion at Crook’s Corner following the meeting.  

III. 
Treasurer’s Report

Cash on hand as of 4/30/04 is $20,142.52.  

IV.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes from April 2004 were unanimously approved.

V.
CHPAC Officer Structure / CHPAC Status Update
Kagan informed the Commission that it is time to start planning the CHPAC officer structure for FY 04/05 and come up with a slate of officers.  Kagan mentioned that the discussion about Officer Structure is certainly very closely related to the following item on the Agenda, CHPAC Status Update, and suggested tackling the two discussions simultaneously.

Kagan reminded the group that Ross would not be on the Commission next year and therefore would not be a co-chair.   Kagan then announced that she would like to focus more on specific CHPAC projects, including the Town Operations Center Percent for Art Project and the Public Art Strategic Master Plan, and that she would happily relinquish her positions as co-chair and treasurer if others in the group are interested in serving in these roles.  She mentioned that the role of treasurer is, of course, confused by the CHPAC’s uncertain status at this time.

Kagan suggested beginning the discussion by talking about the structure i.e. do people like having co-chairs and a vice chair?  Does it make more sense to have a single chair and a vice chair?  Or perhaps it makes sense to have co-chairs and no vice chair at all?  Kagan also proposed the idea of having co-chairs with overlapping terms in order to provide some consistency of leadership.  

Latane asked the co-chairs for their views on the current structure.  

Ross said that he thought the responsibility was more easily handled by two people.  He went on to say that when big decisions need to be made it’s helpful to have two people’s opinions.

Kagan said that it was problematic only when a decision needed to be made and there was difficulty getting in touch with one another.

Ross made the point that if the Commission had a second staff person, the work load for the co-chairs would change slightly.

The Commission was asked to email Billings with nominees to fill the officer positions and/or their ideas about how the structure should be arranged.

Black-Semelka made the point that the structure of officers depends largely on the status of the CHPAC for FY 04/05, which is still unknown.  

Kagan then referred the group to the memo that they had been emailed out prior to the meeting regarding CHPAC status.  The memo explained that Kagan and Billings met with Town Manager, Cal Horton, and Deputy Town Manage, Flo Miller, on May 3, 2004 in order to determine the major areas of interest for the CHPAC.  At this meeting Horton and Miller suggested a new model, which had not previously been considered by the CHPAC, which would establish the CHPAC as a special commission of the Town.  On May 4, 2004 Ross, Kagan, and Billings met to discuss the pros and cons of this new model under consideration as well as the pros and cons of becoming an office/department of the Town.  The second page of the memo was a preliminary list of these pros and cons to be discussed by the CHPAC.

It was explained that the closest organization to this proposed model is the Downtown Economic Development Commission, which has not yet been formed.  Black-Semelka made the point that we should not worry about another model; we should establish our own model.   

Latane made the point that the major issues at hand are the terms of this contract and that it would make sense to draw up a list of the CHPAC concerns.  The Commission unanimously agreed.

After great discussion, the list of concerns generated at the meeting is as follows:

Name change

Keeping an office in Town Hall

Keeping responsibility for Percent for Art and Public Art Fund

Having a 5 year contract, renewable every year

Being included in the Town’s base budget

Defining a reporting structure

Keeping a liaison to Town Council

Having a mission statement that explains that these are services that this special commission provides for the Town of Chapel Hill
Having frequent communication with Town Council

Possibility of having an outside accountant handle the bookkeeping

Having all members appointed by Town Council

Having the ability to meet in public meeting space
Kagan told the group that the Manager said that he would get back to the CHPAC to request the next meeting.  Kagan mentioned that she would keep the group up to date with any new developments.

VI. 
Committee Reports
In addition to the Committee reports that were filed prior to the meeting by Committee Chairs, the action items to be discussed were as follows:

Percent for Art

Cohen directed the group’s attention to David Wilson’s final designs that were on display for his series of five murals at the Hargraves Community Center.  The designs were approved by the Hargraves Artist Selection Committee on May 3, 2004 and at a community meeting held at the Hargraves Center in conjunction with the Neighborhood Watch meeting on May 11, 2004.  The CHPAC unanimously approved Wilson’s designs.

Cohen announced that the deadline for artist submissions for the three current public art opportunities had passed and that the Artist Selection Committee meetings had been arranged.  The meeting schedule is: 

Southern Community Park – June 2, 2004

Aquatics Center – June 3, 2004

Town Operations Center – June 10, 2004

Self Portrait Project

Rothman announced that the Self Portrait Project exhibition would be coming down on Monday, May 24, 2004.  She mentioned that when participants picked up their portraits they would be asked to complete an evaluation form that might help guide next year’s project.  Rothman then asked the Commission to think about committee members for the 2005 Community Project. 

SculptureVisions
Ross told the group that on May 5, 2004 the Artist Selection Committee met to review the submissions for this year’s SculptureVisions exhibition and that the CHPAC Sculpture Visions Committee met on May 14, 2004 to discuss final selection and siting issues.  He explained that some of those questions were still being worked out.

VII.
Public Art Flash

Due to a very full agenda, it was agreed that this month’s Public Art Flash would be postponed. 
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm. 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Kate Billings, CHPAC Executive Administrator

